The Sanborn City Council met in special session Tuesday, May 30, 2023, in the Donald Kroese Council Chambers.  Mayor Randy Lyman called the meeting to order at 7:00 a.m. with the following Council Members present: Brian Visser, Aaron Wiekamp, Larry Reitsma, And Jerry Back. Councilmen absent: Tim Devitt. Others present: Bill Lindley, Jim Zeutenhorst, and Wendy Reed.  
Motion Visser, seconded by Reitsma to approve the agenda. Roll call was taken. Vote results: Ayes 4 /Nays 0

Bill Lindley with Clayton Energy was available via conference call to discuss the project scope and cost estimates related to the Northern Natural gas West Leg 2024 Expansion Open Season for the natural gas utility. Mainline construction estimates as well as border station estimates were provided. While work is needed to maintain the current system, built in the 1950’s, demand is nearing capacity and upgrades are needed to ensure our distribution needs are met. It was the council’s consensus to identify the costs of upgrading the border station to meet future demand, not just current needs. Zeutenhorst suggested funding mechanisms; TIF financing and Natural Gas rate adjustments will be needed as this project will be approximately $700,000. Motion was made by Visser and seconded by Reitsma approving the City’s participating in the West Leg 2024 Expansion Open Season and authorizing Zeutenhorst to act on behalf of the City of Sanborn.

Public Hearing on the proposed FY23 Budget Amendment was held. There being no comments from the public, Mayor Lyman declared the Public Hearing closed.

Visser introduced Resolution #2023-13 ‘A RESOLUTION ADOPTING THE AMENDED ANNUAL BUDGET FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2023” and moved that the same be adopted.  Seconded by Back and the roll call was taken. Vote results: Ayes 4 /Nays 0

There being no further business to come before the Council, Motion Reitsma, seconded by Visser to adjourn at 7:55 a.m.  Roll call was taken. Vote results: Ayes:4 /Nays:0  The next regularly scheduled meeting will take place on Monday June 12th at 5:00p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall. 



